
Canoa Ranch Women’s Golf Association


Membership Meeting Minutes


May 30, 2022


The meeting was called to order by President, Pam Chamberlain at 12:20 PM. Seventeen members were in 
attendance.


The minutes were approved as written.


Treasurer’s Report		 Barbara Rainey


	 Bank Balance: $3951.73


	 Available Balance: $2932.36


All dues, birdie and ringers money have been collected. The budget appears to be in good shape as 
compared to last year.


Old Business


Bulletin Board: The upkeep has been assigned to the outgoing President who may then assign the duty to 
another member. Wanda Cathey has been assigned the duty.


Pace of Play: Pam reminded the members to be aware of their time to the next shot which should be no more 
than 40 seconds. Tips for pace of play can be found on the website. It was suggested that the first cart to arrive 
at the tee box hit first whenever possible.


Hole #18 : Members are reminded to wait for permission from groups still playing before driving through and 
that only the cart path is to be used.


Officer and Committee Reports:


Membership:  Sandy Noble suggested that members notify her if they have new neighbors so that she can 
send them a league flyer. The flyer can also be found on the website in PDF format and printed.


Hospitality: Mary Newman will have several lunch items to choose from for our next meeting on July 25. In 
addition, if anyone knows of a member going into the hospital or who could use a lift-me-up card, please let 
Mary Newman know. 


Interclub: Barb Bennett reported that we are currently tied for 3rd place net. The next meet is at Quail Creek  
and 8 players are participating.


Publicity: Kay Farland reported that Green Valley News has now posted our scores through February.


Southern District: Judy Willoughby announced that the next event will be Nov. 14-15 at Tucson National


Tournaments: Jo Palowez is working on the calendar for next season. She has obtained the Southern District 
dates but is waiting for the Del Sud and outside tournament dates. We discussed the possibility of 
discontinuing the President’s Cup and making the Club Championship a low gross and low net flighted event. 
The same player could not win both low gross and low net and all flights would receive equal payouts. A motion 
was made and seconded to propose the change to the tournament committee for their consideration.


Website: Marcia Harris is making little changes and plans to revamp the website. She will be researching 
different templates for future design. Marcia will post the red/white/blue picture taken today (Memorial Day) 


New Business




Monday starting times: It was suggested that we eliminate the Hole 1C starting time and move more groups 
to Holes 17 and/or 18 to speed up play. So that play to run smoothly, it is important that 1A wait to tee off on 
the hour to allow all players to reach their holes which can take up to 15 minutes. Barb Bennett said she would 
adjust tee sheets on a trial basis.


Medallion dates for 2023: Pam will be meeting with Jo to discuss and schedule.


CRWGA Board Picture: A picture of the new board will be taken and posted on the website when all board 
members have returned from the summer. 


Open Tournament: Pam reported that green fees and food costs are going up but an effort will be made to 
keep the entry fee to $85. It may mean that certain expenditures will need to be simplified. She will be working 
with course management on the details.


The next General Meeting will be held after play on July 25.


The meeting was adjourned at 1:00PM


	 



